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The Belltower 
The Newsletter of the Clover Hill Reformed Church 

Communication and Contact Information 
Clover Hill Reformed Church, 890 Amwell Road, Hillsborough, NJ 08844  

908-369-8451 / chrc1834@gmail.com / Website:  www.cloverhillchurch.org  / Like Us On Facebook  
 

The office of CHRC is open on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm. 
The office administrator will be working remotely each Wednesday and available by  

phone (908-369-8451 by leaving a message) and email (chrc1834@gmail.com) 

February 2023 

Sunday, February 5, at 10:00 am 
Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 

Communion 
Ordination & Installation 

Matthew 6:7-21, 25-34      Psalm 20:7 
 

Sunday, February 12, at 10:00 am 
Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 

Matthew 14:13-33      Psalm 95:1-5 
 

Sunday, February 19, at 10:00 am 
Transfiguration Sunday 

Matthew 16:24-17:8      Psalm 41:7-10 

           Ash     Wednesday, February 22  
                          6:00 pm Pancake Dinner 

                         7:30 pm Service 
                          at  

                             Three Bridges Reformed Church 

 

Sunday, February 26, at 10:00 am 
Lent 1 

Matthew 18:15-35      Psalm 32:1-2 

     
     
    Consistory and the Nominating Committee: 
 
Our heartfelt thanks to Carl Cucchiara and to Karen Babecki as they complete their terms 
of service on Consistory--double thanks to Karen as she has served for two three-year 
terms.  During a time when the pandemic and transitions in the pulpit presented unique 
challenges, their leadership and efforts on our behalf have been all the more important 
and are all the more appreciated. 
 
And while we are expressing our gratitude, our thanks to the members of the nominating 
committee:  Kirsten Posselt, Barbara Sarzillo, Ginny DiMilia and Lori Voorhees and to Pas-
tor Beth for their prayerful and persistent search to fill vacancies on Consistory and thanks 
to  
Nancy Lane (Elder), Michelle Clover (Deacon) and Carolyn Keck (Deacon) who have  
answered this call and offered to contribute their gifts of time and talent to the  
service of God and our Clover Hill family.  
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Worship With Us Online 
Sunday’s at 10:00 am 

Our live-streamed services will be accessible in real-time through: 

YouTube Click Here to check out our YouTube Channel!  
 

*************************************************** 

Zoom Login for meetings only 
 By computer:                                                           By phone: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3847369806   +1 646 558 8656  
Meeting ID: 384 736 9806     Meeting ID: 384 736 9806 
Passcode: 5hhNCv      Passcode: 544042  

COVID Precautions Update 
  

Seating 
Seating on the right side of the sanctuary is unrestricted. Seating on the left side will remain socially distanced 
as indicated by red and green placards. 
 

Mask Use 
Sanctuary: mask use remains optional. 
Sunday School: if any attendee is masked, then everyone in the class should be masked. 
 

Ventilation 
On cold days, we will conserve heat by leaving windows closed. (This is a change from last winter when we 
continued to ventilate the sanctuary regardless of the temperature.) 
 

Illness and Exposure 
If you are not feeling well (flu, respiratory illness, etc.) or have any reason to believe you are COVID positive, 
please stay home. If you have had a known COVID exposure, please take appropriate precautions including 
wearing a high-quality mask when you are around other people. (More information on what to do if you are 
exposed is available at https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-were-exposed.html) 
 

If we are informed about a person who comes down with COVID within three days of being in church, we will 
do our best to notify people who were in close contact. We will NOT be sending out mass announcements.  

And Check Us Out on Facebook! 

https://www.facebook.com/cloverhillreformedchurch 
 

Remember, to increase the church’s presence on Facebook, like, and share. 
Even if you are not a Facebook user, you can still see our church’s Facebook page. 
If you have any content that you would like to see up on Facebook, send to the 
Office Administration chrc1834@gmail.com. 

Clover Hill Reformed Church 
Inclement Weather Policy 

  
      Should severe weather threaten our area, please check your email for a MailChimp announcement from Clover 
Hill Reformed Church or contact the coordinator of the meeting/event/activity you were planning to attend. 
  Sunday Mornings: In the event of inclement weather, the church will remain open for 10:00 am worship services 
and live stream YouTube - however, the programming may look different. 
  NOTE: In all cases, please use your personal discretion to determine if it is safe for you to leave your home and 
travel to church. Do not place yourself or your family in danger by driving outside your comfort zone.  

https://org.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cfd756ea67d8518205ecc9416&id=71279a1a9f&e=223e0fbb55
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3847369806
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-were-exposed.html
https://www.facebook.com/cloverhillreformedchurch
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Dear Clover Hill,  
 

We had a busy January together! We held two congregational conversations and a congrega-
tional meeting. I’m so grateful for the depth of reflection that occurred at each of these gath-
erings. If you missed the conversations, go to YouTube.com for the following videos:  
 

•What is happening with the Church these days? 
•How will we at CHRC respond?  

 

After the first conversation, a couple of people mentioned to me that when I first arrived, 
folks thought that me and/or the Classis had an agenda to close our church. This could not be 
farther from the truth. For the past year, my primary responsibility as your Transitional  
Pastor has been to facilitate honest reflection so that we as a community can discern where 
the Holy Spirit is leading us. Some of that reflection has been about the option to close, to 
sell, and to invest differently. But the vast majority of the reflection has been about who we 
are as a church, how we got here, and what is growing within us or around us.  
 

So what now?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

As I move into my second year with you? In this next year, I see my primary responsibility to 
be nurturing our interior and exterior lives so that we, individually and collectively, are  
faithful in following Jesus.  
 

Clover Hill is a vibrant, faithful community of faith. This past month, some have asked me for 
reading material or online resources to learn and grow their faith. Check out this list of  
resources for you individually: Devotional Ideas 2023.  
 

For us collectively, the next three weeks, I’m doing a series on “What did Jesus say?”, looking 
at the Sermon on the Mount in Matthew 5-8. And then for Lent, we’ll move into a series, 
“What stories did Jesus tell?”, focusing on five parables in Matthew’s gospel. Alongside the 
Lent sermon series, we will gather to study the Spiritual Disciplines that aid our spiritual 
growth.  
 

I look forward to all of this with you!  
 

Peace, 

Pastor Beth 

www.bethscib.com  
Cell: 732-735-2112 
Use this calendar link to schedule time with me  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1SJsd0Sv4etgjwgXUwKu1gpJt1ZFtqSIn/view?usp=sharing
http://www.bethscib.com/
https://calendly.com/beth-scibienski/45min?month=2022-05
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Coffee with Jesus  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us after worship for some “Coffee with Jesus” - conversations that emerge from the sermon and/or 
questions we have regarding our faith and life. We’ll meet February 5 and 12! See you then!  

 
And if you have a question that you’d like for us to discuss,  

slip it into the “mailbox” in the narthex or email Pastor Beth (pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com).  

Lenten Bible Study  
During the weeks of Lent, we are going to learn about the 12 traditional Spiritual Disciplines: :  

1. Meditation 
2. Prayer  
3. Fasting 
4. Study 
5. Simplicity 
6. Solitude  
7. Submission 
8. Service  
9. Confession 
10. Worship 
11. Guidance 
12. Celebration 

 
Are some of the disciplines things you already do and enjoy?  
Are there some that you’d like to try?  
Maybe there are some you’d like to avoid.  
 

Let’s explore and practice together!  
 

February 26, March 5, 12, 19, 26 - after worship in Nevius Fellowship Hall  
 

Pastor Beth (pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com) 
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Search Team Update: 

 

As the search team continues the process which will lead to bringing a 
part time pastor to Clover Hill Reformed Church, this is a good time to 
understand what this will mean for both the congregation and the candi-
date for pastor. 
 
Chapter 5 in The Calling of a Part Time Pastor discusses mutual expecta-
tions of a congregation and a part time pastor.  The congregation should 
expect that the pastor be a person of strong character, sense God's  
calling to the ministry, will believe and preach the word of God, be a per-
son of prayer, love the people of the church, provide pastoral care, lead, 
train people for ministry, agree upon duties and expectations of the  
ministry. 
 
There are also expectations that a part time pastor should have for the  
congregation. The expectations include praying for the pastor, accept 
the pastor's leadership, care for the pastor and family, have realistic  
expectations, serve as ministers alongside the pastor, understand the 
pastor is part time, support the ministry with attendance and giving, 
prayerfully consider what is the most that they can pay their pastor.  
Comes from pages 73-80. 

 

     Your Search Team:  

 

Patty Agnew Paw61961@gmail.com  
Marilyn Fineman (Search Team Chair) marilyn@fineman.me  
Matt Furmato tmfurmato@embarqmail.com     
Gary Keck gkeck6@gmail.com  
Gary Tully crusingg@aol.com 
Pastor, Rev. Beth Scibienski pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com 

Message from the Pastoral Search Team 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
mailto:pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com
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An abundance of love has collected an abundance 

of warmth for The Trenton Mission  

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who donated to the 
Rescue Mission of Trenton 

 

Hat Scarves Gloves and Sock drive. 

Coordinator:  Barbara Sarzillo (barbarasuesarzillo@gmail.com) 

News from the Service Team 

News from the Fellowship Team 
Coordinator:  Barbara Sarzillo (barbarasuesarzillo@gmail.com) 

Skeins of Hope 
Skeins Zoom meetings will be  

on Thursday, February 16, 2023, at 8:00 pm. 
Diana Reinhardt  

(908-369-4362 or greinhardt9@gmail.com) 
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News from the Service Team, continued... 

EMI was born from a desire to strategically blend design professions and faith in 
Christ to expand God’s kingdom. 
 
In 1981, a structural engineer chaperoned a youth group mission trip to Saipan. A 
typhoon had recently hit the island and he was able to help the missionaries by 
designing repairs to their damaged school. On the flight home, God gave a vision 
for mission that included design professionals and “Engineering Ministries 
International” was born. Bending the short-term mission model to suit architects and 
engineers was the seed idea which became EMI’s global ministry. 
 
Engineering Ministries International was incorporated in May of 1982 in Colorado, 
USA. The first design professional joined as full-time staff in 1984. During these 
formative years, volunteers began to participate in short-term trips that focused on 
design for ministries in developing countries. Since then, EMI worldwide has 
completed over 1,500 projects in more than 90 countries around the world. 
 
Beginning in 1998, EMI USA sent its first staff member to live overseas and be a part 
of a local context. Today, EMI has over 150 staff and interns who serve in ten 
locations around the world. 
 
Clover Hill Reformed Church is actively supporting the mission of EMI. If you would 
like to donate to this mission, please contact the church office. More information 
about ongoing or current projects can be found on the EMI website. 

 

United States 
7025 Campus Drive 

Colorado Springs, CO 80920 
+1 719.633.2078 

info.us@emiworld.org 
donations@emiworld.org 
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News from the Stewardship Team 
Consistory Facilitator:  TBD) 

2023 Denominational Assessment 
Each year we have to pay an assessment to the Reformed Church Classis of Delaware-Raritan. 
The cost for us in 2023 has been raised over 12% to $100 per church member (that is $7800 for 
the entire year for all of our members). What is this money used for? It covers the small 
overhead of the Classis, and helps with things like the seminary, minister support, and some 
mission work. Some church members choose to make a special offering to cover the cost of 
their assessment. Over the last three years, Clover Hill has received both pastoral and 
administrative support from the Classis.  

 

Classis had originally planned to raise the denominational assessment to $125 per member! It 
seems that they have been subsidizing the cost from member churches for a number of years 
and they now would like to have churches cover the true cost of their expenses. 
Consequently, we can expect that there will be large increases over the next few years as 
they gradually bring up the amounts paid by the member churches to fully cover their budget.  

 

The cost of the denominational assessment is a large expense for our church - over 5% of our 
budgeted expenses! Some of you may even remember a time in our history when Clover Hill 
fell into arrears with Classis because we did not have the funds to pay our full assessment 
each year. Fortunately, we did catch up and now have a much better handle on keeping our 
income and expenses in line with each other. 
 

In the past, many church members chose to make an annual gift to cover the cost of their 
denominational assessment. If you would like to do so, just note “assessment” on the memo 
line of your check or on the outside of an envelope and Thank You! 
 

Budget Presentation 
At the January Consistory meeting, the 2023 budget was approved and we held a 
congregational budget meeting on January 29th after church. A copy of the simplified budget 
is on the next page of the Belltower. If you would like to see the longer, more detailed copy 
of the budget, please contact the church office and we can email that to you.  
 

Sincere thanks to Carol Levitt and to the members of the Stewardship Team for all of the time 
they've devoted to the preparation of this year's budget.  The good work and good judgment 
that went into this document are evident.      
 

Offering Envelopes for 2023 
Offering envelopes are available to those who want them. If you would like to have 
envelopes, please contact the church office or the financial secretaries, Mark and Carol Levitt, 
(malevitt@gmail.com) and we will make sure to get a book of envelopes to you. 

Our deepest gratitude to Steve Lyons who has handled the payroll and associated 
tax reporting faithfully and well for many (15 plus) years.  The "behind-the scenes" 
service of members like Steve is invaluable.  Thank you, thank you.  Your integrity in 
providing this longstanding service to the church family is much appreciated.  
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News from the Stewardship Team, continued... 

Budget Summary: 
 

• Overall, 2022 was a very encouraging year given our transitional state and the condition of 
the economy! 

 

• CHRC finished with a surplus of $968, partly because we did not have the costs associated 
with a Minister of Music on staff. We had budgeted that into 2022 and likely would have had 
a deficit if we had hired a new Minister of Music to a staff position. Our attributable gifts 
were also over $3000 more than forecasted and more than collected for 2021, so that was  
another a very positive note which helped us finish the year with a surplus. 

 

• For 2023, we have a very small deficit budgeted. We have included a line for the potential 
cost of a new Minister of Music position. And we are hopeful that gifts will exceed our  
pledges and our forecast again. 

 

• Almost $39,000 of Special Gift donations were given in memory of loved ones in 2022! These 
gifts directly increased our savings to over $159,000. 

 

• Beginning in 2023, we are committing to spend 5% of our pledged gifts on Mission Spending. 
This is a chance to do something positive with the savings that has accumulated over the last 
few years and to start helping those outside of the CHRC community. 
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Thank you to the 27 households that made pledges for this year!  

Having these pledges is a key component in the  

budget-building process. Your pledges, and the honoring  

of your pledges, has made it possible for us  

to budget more accurately and to prepare for our next minister! 

News from the Stewardship Team, continued …. 
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News from the Stewardship Team, continued …. 

 

 

 

 

 

Come join the team - clean the church 
and your soul too! 

 

Next cleaning date: 
February 7, at 8 am 

 

Contact Yvette du Fosse’ 
908-246-1966 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For those who have not heard, Amazon  

is discontinuing their Amazon Smile  

program. They plan to invest some of their 

billions of dollars of profits into charities of 

their choice. 

The program ends February 20th and we 

will receive what we have accrued, plus a 3 

month bonus from Amazon. This will not 

be a tremendous loss for us. Last year Am-

azon sent us a little less than $160. 

Next month we will highlight some of the 

various ways you can make donations to 

the church, aside from placing cash or 

checks in the offering plate. 

 

 

 

Next Stewardship 

Team Meeting:  

February 23, 2023 

7 pm on Zoom 
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News from the Stewardship Team, continued... 

Cash Financial Snapshot (as of 1/27/2023)     

Income Year to Date  $11,331.00 

Expense Year to Date   $5,852.96 

Balance to Date   $5,478.04 

     

TD Checking Balance (Operating Cash):   $23,854.87 

TD Money Market Account (Savings)  $159,610.63 

TD Money Market Account (Restricted Funds)  $38,818.26 

Accessibility Fund $5,089.63   

Benevolence Fund $373.00   

Building Fund $5,230.95   

Castellano Scholarships Fund $1,099.61   

Kris Kanach Library Fund $646.52   

Mary Nevius Music Fund $5,286.23   

Memorial Fund $18,416.29  

Paving Seal Fund $2,676.00  

Total of all Operating and Funds Cash:       $222,283.76 
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Devotions and Prayer Time 
Come and be in community with others while we seek God’s  
guidance for the new day. 
 
Come join in each Wednesday at 6:30 am on Zoom for a 10-15 minute time of devotion, scripture, sharing of 
concerns and joys, prayer, and lifting those on the CHRC prayer list to God. 
 
Please use the Zoom information provided on page 2 of this Belltower or in your Friday’s “Coming Up” email. 

We invite you to take a moment or so, as you can,  
between the hours of 8 and 11 Wednesday mornings, and pray 

for all of those who are called by God  
to be connected to Clover Hill. 

 

He will guide our Church, our country, and our world on a path 
of faith and benevolence to all. 

News from the Spiritual Growth Team 
Coordinator:  TBD) 

    
Confirmation Classes will be held at Three Bridges  
Reformed Church at 11:30am on Sunday’s February 5, 12, 
& 26. If you have any questions, please ask  
Pastor Beth (732-735-2112 / pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com) 
or Amy Frank (908-963-8810 / frankfmly@yahoo.com).  

 

“And they devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.”  Acts 2:42 

 

An opening prayer, 15 minute discussion on Bible/religious topic, fellowship, 
closing prayer will be provided to deepen our experience together.   
Hosted by Pastor Beth. 
 

No need to RSVP, you do not need to attend each one, just show up! 
If you need further information please contact the church office  
(908-369-8451 or chrc@1834@gmail.com) 

Come - Be - Reflect - 
Share an hour of enjoying a meal, touching base with God and each other. 

Date: Tuesday, February 28, 2023 
Time: noon- about 1:00 pm 
Location: Nevius Fellowship Hall  
Bring:  something to drink, your lunch, and yourself 
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News from the Spiritual Growth Team, continued... 
Clover Hill / Neshanic / Three Bridges 

Reformed churches 
 

Ash Wednesday 
February 22, 2023 

6:00 pm Pancake Dinner and  
7:30 pm Worship Service 

 

All are invited to attend the pancake dinner and/or the worship service. 
 

Full details, including links, will be provided over the weeks leading up to the Lenten Season  
that will be begin February 22. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Full details will be included in your church’s communication  
as we move through the season of Lent. 

Palm Sunday, April 2, 2023 
Services to be held at each of the three churches. 

 

Maundy Thursday, April 6, 2023 
6:30 pm Seder Dinner and  

7:30 pm Worship/Communion Service 
hosted by Neshanic Reformed Church 

715 Amwell Rd, Hillsborough Township, NJ 08844 
Phone: (908) 369-4542     Website: https://www.neshanicreformedchurch.org/ 

 

Good Friday, April 7, 2023 
7:30 pm Worship Service 

hosted by Clover Hill Reformed Church 
890 Amwell Road, Hillsborough, NJ 08844 

Phone: (908) 369-8451    Website:  https://www.cloverhillchurch.org/ 

hosted by the Three Bridges Reformed Church 
470 Main St, Three Bridges, NJ 08887 

Phone: (908) 788-3022     Website: https://www.3brc.org/ 
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News from the Spiritual Growth Team, continued... 
CHRC Choir Rehearsals Sunday’s at 9:00 am. 

  George Farrell, organist/choir director / (deuscaritasest@aol.com) or cell number (732) 599-4077 
 

 
Its seems like we were just waiting for the ball to drop, in Times Square to bring in the new year, 2023.  
Here we are beginning the “shortest” month of the year, yet it’s a month full of holidays!  On February 2 
we’ll celebrate Groundhog Day, February 14: Valentine Day, Feb 20: Presidents’ Day, Feb 22: Ash  
Wednesday, Feb 27: Orthodox Christian beginning of Lent.  February is Black History Month. February  
also happens to be American heart health month; a time when people can focus on their cardiovascular 
health.  Sounds like a busy month. 
 
Full disclosure: I take medication so that I don’t have high blood pressure.  Perhaps you have some heart 
issues that require medication, exercise, or restraint in your eating habits.  However, as I was pondering 
what to write about this month, I thought about how each of these “holidays” deal with love, which we 
usually symbolize with the heart.  “Love” of good weather, “love” of country, love of the paschal  
mystery, for which Lent prepares us. 
 
I’ll stick with Valentine Day and Ash Wednesday/Lent. 
 
Valentine’s Day. A celebration of love. Romantic love, yes, but also friendship, family, and community. It’s 
light hearted. Pink and pretty and sweet. Maybe even a little indulgent.   
 
Lent, by contrast, has more somber connotations. Ashes and dust, a humble reminder of our mortality 
and sin. Modeled after Jesus’ forty days fasting in the wilderness, it’s a season of preparation meant to 
cleanse the soul, humble the heart and discipline the body. It’s a time to make less of ourselves. 
 
These two very different holidays might not appear to have much in common and wouldn’t normally be 
considered together. But at their core, they celebrate the same thing: love. Affectionate, passionate,  
sacrificial love, personified in the life and death and resurrection of Jesus. 
 
The love of St. Valentine is affectionate, based on feelings and desire. The love of Lent is sacrificial,  
putting the needs of others above our own. The witness left to us in the Gospels of Mark and John show 
Jesus living out both of these loves. A person of action, undeterred from His mission to redeem people, 
moved by compassion.   
 
So, if you’re going to sacrifice something this Lent, may I suggest that you don’t give up but rather give 
more.  Give a little more time for prayer, scripture reading, meditation, etc.  Give more time to serve  
others, especially the poor. If we really take this radical plunge during Lent, we’ll understand better the 
depth of Jesus’ love.   
 
As the music minister, I’d be remiss if I didn’t suggest that perhaps singing with the choir or playing an 
instrument for worship would be a great way to give more this Lent! 
 
Sincerely in Christ, 
George Farrell 
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News from the Communication & A/V Teams 
Consistory Facilitator:  Communication –TBD 

Streaming Worship Services 
We have 2 trained volunteers (Amy Frank and Gary Tully) who are qualified to oper-
ate our newly revised and very simple streaming system.  We are seeking new vol-
unteers to step in and help. Training takes about one hour (depending on how comfortable you are 
with operating a computer) and would be an ideal situation for high school aged teens to earn service 
credits. Currently our YouTube broadcast services some 30-35 families and individuals per week and we 
would hate to have this service curtailed. Anyone interested please contact the church office 
at chrc1834@gmail.com or 908-369-8451 or Bob DiMilia at redimilia@gmail.com or 917-855-5335. 

Whether we are social distancing or gathering at church,  
you can always stay on top of what is going on through: 

• Belltower and bulletin announcements/inserts 
• Facebook 
• Instagram 
• church website: www.cloverhillchurch.org 
• emails from MailChimp 
• Zoom worship/meetings/activities 

 

If you would like to join our ‘team’ and help us spread the word about what is going on at our church, 
contact Kirsten Posselt (kirstenposselt3@gmail.com). 

 

Communications Team Members:  
Bob DiMilia, Janet Durborow, Marilyn Fineman, Kirsten Posselt, Lynn– Totten,  

 
 

All social media items must go through the church office before they can be posted. 

Please send all write ups to Lynn– Totten at chrc1834@gmail.com          Thank you! 

Office Hours Information—Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm.   

The office administrator will be working remotely each Wednesday and available by phone (908-369-
8451 by leaving a message) and email (chrc1834@gmail.com). 

Belltower Deadline      Please submit all write ups to be included in the March issue, to the 

church office (chrc1834@gmail.com), by Thursday, February 16, 2023. 

If you take pictures at any church event  
please share with the church office admin (chrc1834@gmail.com)  

so we may include in our social media and Belltower.   
Not all pictures will be used but it is good to have them on file. 

 

Please be aware we have a Family Photo Release form on file in 
the church office that limits the publication of the minors in our church family.   

Please check with the office admin before posting any photos on social media platforms. 

 

mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
mailto:redimilia@gmail.com
mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 
 

 
 

 1 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

6:30 pm Staff Team  
   meeting NFHall 

2 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 

 

3 
 

4 

8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

5       
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship &  
   School / Communion 
   Ordination &  
   Installation 
 

11:00 am Coffee with 
Jesus  NFHall 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 

6 
 

7 
8:00 am Clean Team 

 

11am-2pm meeting 
   NFHall 
 

7:00 pm Search  
   Team meeting  
   NFHall 

8 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

9 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 
 

10 
 

11 
8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

12      
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship &  
   School  
 

11:00 am Coffee with 
Jesus  NFHall 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 

13 
 

14 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

7:00 pm Consistory  
   meeting Zoom 

15 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 

 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

16 

11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 

Belltower deadline 
 

8:00 pm Skeins of  
   Hope Zoom 

17 
 

18 
8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

19   
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship  
   School  

20 21 
11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

22 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

Ash Wednesday at  
   Three Bridges  
   Reformed Church 
6:00pm Pancake  
   Dinner 
7:30pm Worship 

23 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 
7:00 pm Steward\- 
    ship Team  
    meeting Zoom 

24 
 

25  

8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

26  
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship  
   School  
 

11:00 am Lenten Bible  
   Study NFHall 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 

27 
 
 

28 
Prayer “Refresh” 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   Upper Room 
 

12noon Lunch Bunch 
   meets NFHall 

    

FEBRUARY 2023 
Transfiguration / Ash Wednesday / Lent 1 

Consistory  
The Consistory will meet on Zoom 
Tuesday’s February 14, at 7:00 pm. 


